
 

 

 

 

 

November 15, 2016 
 
Chair and Members 
Planning and Environment Committee 
 
Re: Industrial Operations Shaver-Brockley Area 
 
Recently, dozens of members of the public living in the Shaver-Brockley area in south London, 
have expressed growing concerns and frustration regarding the odour being produced and 
emanated by the industries operating in the area. We attended a community meeting November 
10, 2016 where residents expressed their concerns.  We believe the Municipal Council should be 
provided with an update from the Civic Administration regarding this matter. 
 
The residents of this community have longstanding issues with respect to the negative impacts 
these facilities are having on the surrounding area. We respectfully ask that the following motion 
be supported: 
 

“The Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to a future meeting of the 
Planning and Environment Committee with an update with respect to what 
measures have been and could be undertaken to address the negative impacts 
that the industrial uses in the area are having on the Shaver-Brockley community 
and surrounding area and what the City of London can do to mitigate the impacts.” 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Matt Brown       Harold Usher 
Mayor        Councillor Ward 12 


